

GLS/C/1099-25 CIRCULAR 07 October 2025

FAMILY FIRST CARNIVAL 2025

Dear Parents,

We hope you are doing well!

It's that exciting time of year again—GEMS Legacy School is thrilled to announce the **Family First Carnival 2025**, a vibrant celebration designed to bring our school community together for a day of joy and connection. The event will feature a wide variety of attractions including student performances, delicious food stalls, interactive gaming zones, and plenty of fun-filled activities for families to enjoy.

Event Details:

- Event: Family First Carnival 2025
- Date: Saturday, 25th October 2025
- Venue: GEMS Legacy School-Primary Campus
- Entry Gates: Gate 1 (near GGICO metro station) and Gates 4 & 5.
- Timings:
 - KG1 to Grade 3 → 9:00 a.m. to 12:00 noon.
 - Grade 4 to Grade 10 → 01:00 p.m. to 4:00 p.m.

Additional Information:

- **Stall Bookings:** Parents interested in setting up a stall can reach out to Mr. Tiju Joseph at tiju.j3_gls@gemsedu.com.
- **Performances:** We warmly invite parents and students to showcase their talents. You can register on that day at the designated area.

Important Guidelines:

- Entry is exclusively for GLS students and their families as this is a Family First school event.
 Students from other GEMS or non-GEMS schools including siblings, relatives, or cousins will not be permitted.
- Vapes, snow sprays, and any prohibited or age-inappropriate items are strictly forbidden.
 Students found in possession of such items will be escorted out immediately, and a suspension will follow.
- A bag and personal check will be conducted at the entry gate to ensure safety and compliance.
- Please ensure that **you and your child wear the GLS lanyard** for identification and smooth entry into the event.
- The **safety and well-being of all students** on campus remain the school's top priority. However, we request parents to **monitor and track their children** once they have **left home or departed from the school premises**.
- Students are reminded to be **mindful that they represent GLS at all times**. Their conduct, language, and participation in all activities should reflect the **values and policies of the school**.
- As parking spaces are limited, parents are kindly encouraged to make use of the metro for convenience.

We look forward to celebrating this special day with you and your family. Let's come together to create unforgettable memories and make Family First Carnival 2025 a joyful success!

Warm regards,

Asha Alexander آشا ألكسندر
Principal مديرة المدرسة

الرئيس التنفيذي - تغير المناخ Executive Leader - Climate Change